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A 'zoom' meeting of Ulceby Parish Council was held on Monday 17th August  

2020 at  7.00pm. 
 
 PRESENT : Cllr Mrs Macefield – Chairman, Cllr B Jeffery,  Cllr L Burdin, Cllr C 
Rowland, Cllr M Birtle, Cllr Mrs Hulatt, Cllr A Ogden, Cllr Mrs Caygill-Ogden, Cllr A 
Reeve.  
 
 IN ATTENDANCE  Cllr P Clark, Cllr R Hannigan, Cllr D Wells. 
                                     Mrs KPickering(Clerk). 1 member of the public. 
                                                                                                      

 
PUBLIC FORUM 

Email from resident with the following items: 
Query regarding the re-opening of the footpath from Hallcroft to Church lane – clerk 
advises that this has been given permission to remain closed until all the works are 

complete. 
Bench on Church Lane – this has been removed but not yet resituated – resident suggests 

that it should be resituated to the west side of Martins Road to give rail travellers 
somewhere to take a rest. 

The 450 bus service is being reviewed again and looks likely to have its service reduced. 
The hedge at Mount House has become overgrown – clerks note – this hedge now 

appears to have been cut back.  
The member of the public present advised that he would email Cllr Mrs Caygill-Ogden 

for matters he would like raised at the next NATS meeting. 
 

                                         AGENDA 
 
1.   Apologies for absence :  Cllr M Berney, Cllr Mrs Smith. 
      Dispensation for 6 months was awarded to Cllr’s Berney and Smith until January  
      2021 or until face to face meetings of the parish council can resume. 
                                                
2.   Declaration of Interest on any Agenda Items : Cllr S Hulatt – Item 10(b) –  
      personal. 
 
3.  Adoption of the minutes of the monthly parish council meeting held on 20th  

        July 2020. 
      IT WAS RESOLVED that the minutes of the  parish council  meetings held on   
      20th July 2020 be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman. 
 
4.   Clerks Updates: 

a) Emergency Plan – being progressed – draft will be issued to councillors to 
consider in due course. 

b) Speed Enforcement sites – response from Richard Hall advises that sites for 
enforcement are decided by the position in the N.Lincs speed management 
strategy priority list and this is restricted to 80 sites. West End Road currently 
appears at number 57 in the priority list and Station Road is number 159. 

c)   Waste bin – replacement on Brocklesby Road and Abbey Road/Thornton Lane 
– awaiting response from N.L.C. 
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5.  Planning Applications - Opportunity for one person from each side (members of   
       the  public to state within three minutes objections/support of contested    
       applications.   

a) Application PA/2020/954 – Planning permission to erect a single storey rear 
extension with double pitched roof – Mount House, High Street, Ulceby. 
IT WAS RESOLVED to report NO OBJECTIONS OR COMMENT. 

                                                            
6.  Finance 
   a) Accounts for payment and Income received.  
          PAYEE                                                Cheque no                     Amount 
1     K E Pickering                                            1660                             269.62                             

        salary August                                           

 2      K E Pickering – Admin                            1661                               19.50                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  

         Stamp & Photocopying                   

3.  Nettleton Mowing & Maintenance               1662                             220.00 

    (General maintenance to flower beds) 

4. Nettleton Mowing and Maintenance             1663                             150.00 

    (Watering flower beds) 

5.  Nettleton Mowing and Maintenance            1664                             317.58 

     Highway verge cutting x 1 

6.  Barton Mowing Services                              1665                            390.00 

The accounts were proposed for payment by Cllr B Jeffery, seconded by Cllr A 

Caygill-Ogden and unanimously agreed. 

INCOME RECEIVED: 0 
  b) To receive Income and Expenditure year to date sheet – circulated with minutes. 
 
7.  Police Matters : 

a) Community speed watch and Safer Roads Humber speed monitoring: – training 
can commence – the village hall is now open to take bookings – clerk is liaising 
with volunteers to ask when they are available for training and try to arrange a 
suitable date. 

       b)  Speed Enforcement in the village – see Item 4(b). 
            Cllr M Birtle asked if the ‘golden rivers’ would be rolled out into villages again 
soon (speed and volume of traffic monitoring) – clerk to enquire if N.L.C/Safer Roads 
Humber feel that traffic levels have returned to normal after Covid and that traffic 
monitoring can recommence. 
 
8. North Lincolnshire Council Matters: 
a) Reports from N.L.C representatives – Cllr Wells advised that the speed enforcement 
site list is only reassessed and updated annually in April. 
b) Road Safety Issues: To discuss and agree the location of a pedestrian crossing in 
Ulceby. 
The clerk outlined the matters for discussion regarding the request for pedestrian 
crossing(s) in Ulceby. There are two proposals – one crossing along Station Road to aid 
the residents of the new development of 90 houses cross and  the possibility of a 
pedestrian crossing at the old co-op site (it would be necessary to move the bus stop and 
lay-by). Cllr Hannigan asked the meeting to consider if ideally they would like both of 
these crossings or just one – and if one, which is the preferred location. There was a 
discussion regarding the possibility of a crossing on Station Road being provided as part 
of the planning conditions for the 90 house development. Cllr Hannigan advised that he  
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would investigate if a crossing did form part of the planning conditions for this planning 
permission. 
Cllr Wells suggested a crossing on High Street, close to Church lane – however the 
meeting felt that ‘Halmshaws’ corner would limit visibility for a crossing in this area. 
Cllr Rowland suggested that the crossing on Station Road should be an uncontrolled 
‘raised’ crossing which would help slow traffic down travelling through the village. 
Cllr Jeffery proposed the following plan for the village of Ulceby: 
i) A controlled crossing close to the old co-op site  ii) An uncontrolled ‘raised’ crossing 
on Station Road  iii) The lolly pop lady be retained to supervise a crossing on Front Street 
for the school children accessing school through Hallcroft along the public footpath. 
This proposal was seconded by Cllr Rowland and unanimously agreed. 
The clerk was asked to write to Ian Jickells at N.L.C highways/traffic department 
advising of the parish councils request regarding pedestrian crossings in the village. 
c) New N.L.C matters: No new matters to report.  
 
9.  Correspondence - circulated list and items received too late for circulation. 

• Rural Services Network – information  

• ERNLLCA newsletter 

• CPRE – Best kept village competition results. 

• Email – Cllr Rowland – pedestrian crossing 

• Email – Cllr Hannigan – report from Highways England re A180 closure. 

• Email resident – hedges 

• Email Richard Hall – speed enforcement sites in Ulceby 

• Email – N.L.C – extension of closure of public footpath 112 – until works are 

complete. 

• Letter Ulceby Village Assoc – thanks for donation.  
 
10.  Environmental and Village issues 

a) Parish Pump area(Coronation Road) – Still waiting for Nettleton mowing to 
provide a quotation 

b) S106 funding – report on meeting held with Ulceby Village Assoc – Cllr S Hulatt 
advised the meeting that the clerk attended a meeting of the village hall 
association to discuss the possibility of a adult gym trail at the village hall. The 
village hall are happy to consider this proposal but would like to see if they get 
all the funding they have applied for, for the children’s play area first. If they are 
successful they would be happy to try and incorporate an adult gym trail in the 
village hall grounds – subject to the parish council being responsible for the 
maintenance, upkeep, insurance and provide a contribution to the extra litter 
picking which may be required. If the village hall assoc. is not successful in their 
funding applications for the children’s play area they may need some assistance 
from the parish council – the S106 money – to finalise their play area. The 
meeting agreed that the S106 money should be spent in the village whether it be 
on the children’s play area or the adult gym trail. The clerk suggested that she 
make enquiries into how this S106 money can be secured for the village whilst 
the two projects are being progressed and funding for the children’s play area is 
confirmed. 

c) Flower baskets for the 2 village signs – Brocklesby Road and Skitter – It was 
agreed that it would be nice to decorate the final two village signs with flower 
baskets but would be sensible to leave this until next year now. 
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d) New matters to report:  
Angling Club at the village pond – clerk has received an email from a resident 
who is keen to set up an angling school and club at the village pond for children. 
Insurance for this club would be £62.00 and the parish council has been asked if 
they will support this club and provide some funding whilst the club gets up and 
running and eventually self funding. The meeting agreed that they were happy to 
support such a club (with one objection noted) but would require further 
information and confirmation that the village hall is supportive of this club. 
Cllr Hulatt advised that it was time to prepare another edition of the link 
magazine. A September issue will be prepared and hopefully a Christmas edition 
will follow – subject to there being sufficient material. Cllr Burdin offered to 
write an article on cycling and the governments promotion of this activity and it 
was suggested that the gentleman who is hoping to organise the fishing club write 
an article promoting the club. 

             Articles for inclusion within the link are required by 15th September. 
             The developer of the properties behind the co-op has asked that the parish council  
             considers a name for this new housing development. The developer suggested  
              that the ‘Brocklesby Ox’ name should be retained for historical interest. The  
              meeting suggested Brocklesby Ox Rise. 
 
11.  Agenda items for next month’s meeting. 
       
12.  Date of next meeting –  Monday 21st September 2020 
       (Procedure for next meeting with be confirmed by the clerk in due course) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


